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Dear Parents/Carers 

Additions to summer uniform 

As you are aware, after May half term we move to our summer uniform to try and ensure all students are 

suitably dressed but comfortable in the summer months. At present students are allowed to remove their 

blazers and not wear ties during this period. 

However earlier this year we were approached by a group of students who wanted to propose some 

changes to our summer uniform, which they felt would be an improvement. After consultation with the 

wider school community, Mr Matthews has agreed to introduce a summer badged Polo shirt and tailored 

Harrow Grey shorts. Both of these items will be optional and will only be worn for the last half-term of 

the year. 

The Polo shirt will only be able to be purchased from SWI at a cost of £7.50 for sizes up to 36” or 

£10.50 for 38” and above.  The company are currently sourcing the stock, which should be ready in time 

to be ordered for after May half term. As soon as these are available to buy, we will let you know. The 

shorts can be purchased from any supermarket but must be tailored and Harrow Grey. 

We hope that this will be a welcome improvement to our uniform policy.  We are grateful for your 

continued support in ensuring the students wear uniform to a high standard; please can we remind you 

that all students must be wearing their blazer on arrival to school and school shoes (not trainers) are the 

only acceptable footwear. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs E McClatchie 

Senior Pastoral Manager 


